Hardin County Board of Education Special Meeting

April 25, 2014 - 8:00 AM

Nolin R.E.C.C. 

411 Ring Road 

Elizabethtown, KY  42701

1. Call to Order  

Chairperson Kay Sharon called the meeting to order.

The following board members were present:

Kay Sharon, Charlie Wise, John Emary, Mike Kinney and Suzy Broadwater. 

II. Discussion of school entry at Heartland  

The State Highway Department was present to discuss with the Board the proposed entrance to the new Meyers store.  There will be an impact on traffic flow to the school because Scholar Drive will be closed.  The school will have more traffic coming in from Evergreen Trail.    

III. Discussion of facility needs and district facility plan  

The Board reviewed the current District Facility Plan along with specific needs within the district.  The Board discussed priority needs for items such as paving, HVAC, Safety.  The Board asked for the high school principals to meet and review their outdoor facility requests. 

IV. Discussion and possible decision to reconvene LPC  

Mr. Milby advised the Board that it was time for the Local Planning Committee to reconvene for the purpose of revision to the district facility plan.  The Board was given a timeline and outline of the necessary steps for the District Facility Plan to be revised and accepted by the State Board of Education by April, 2015. 

V. Discussion and possible decision to hire architect to assist in updating the District Facility Plan  

The Board was advised on the requirement by KDE to have the Local Education Agency (LEA) hire an architect and mechanical engineer for the purpose of assisting with evaluation of buildings.  This data along with other informational items will be reviewed by the LPC in making recommendations to the Board on a revised District Facility Plan.  

VI. Discussion of tentative budget recommendations based on goals and needs  

The Board had a copy of their Goals and Needs for the district and students.  The Board was given an outline of the Tentative Budget Process and specific tasks that need to be accomplished in order to develop the budget.  The Board was also given a list of items that will have specific impact on the budget to include the cost for replacement of staff and student work stations.. 

VII. Discussion and possible decision regarding Special Inspections firm for G.C. Burkhead project  

This item will be discussed more at the May 1 special meeting.  Proposals were not accurate enough to determine which firm had the best quote.  Once the construction schedule is developed by the general contractor, firms will have a better understanding on the scope of work to be performed. 

VIII. Discussion and possible decision regarding Insurance Agent proposal  

The Board discussed their concern about getting 3 quotes from insurance companies.  Two firms presented their Request for Proposal to represent the Board in obtaining the three quotes. The Board discussed the positive aspects of having services that can be provided through a local agent as opposed to someone in a different city. 

IX. Discussion and possible decision regarding change order at EC3  

The Board was advised on a future possible change order regarding the Freezer/Cooler unit at the Early College Career Center.  Modification to the floor of the unit will have to made in order to keep the floor slab from freezing over time. 

X. Executive Session Adjourn  

_____________________________________

Chairperson

_____________________________________

Superintendent

